

Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> December 2016 in the School.  
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Jeffrey, Stanley and Wardale.  
Clerk - J.Wardale

12/16/70 Apologies for absence  
Cllrs Peirson, Brown and Dickinson

12/16/71 Declarations of Interest  
None

12/16/72 Minutes of the meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> November 2016 were agreed and signed as a complete record.

12/16/73 Matters Arising

**Bus Services update**

Wendy Voke updated the meeting. She had attended a meeting with ERYC and EYMS to discuss cuts in service. 96% of services will be remaining

The only cut affecting the village would be the No.142 Sunday service which will be withdrawn from next year. The threatened Saturday service will be remaining.

The questionnaire that went out to the village highlighted 3 areas:-

Lack of a Beverley service at peak time during school holidays.

Lack of a Beverley service in the evening.

Lack of service coming through the village to York off peak.

ERYC looked into diverting X46 to York via the village, but this had not seemed viable. This could be taken up with EYMS using a public meeting if a demand could be demonstrated.

Wendy stressed that there would be continuing reviews over the next couple of years and services need to be used for them to be retained.

Statistics from the village indicated that 96% of villagers have access to car. There is also access to the Beverley Community Lift and Medibus services, although these are not being utilised very much.

Cllr Stanley mentioned that any parking restrictions in Bishop Burton would have an impact on residents wanting to travel to York.

Wendy suggested getting the details of the residents who had expressed an opinion about the services so that they could be contacted to see if they wanted to take the action further.

**Resolved** – Mrs Voke agreed to see if there was sufficient interest to organise a meeting with ERYC.

**Affordable Rural Housing**

Mr Siddle had sent details of the proposed survey.

Posters will be put up and survey forms distributed w/c 16<sup>th</sup> January

**Resolved** – go ahead with the survey.

### **Condition of land Canada Drive**

A quote of £60 had been received from Ashley Briggs to do the maintenance work. He had also offered to edge around the footpath for another £60.

**Resolved** – to agree to the quotes.

### **Overgrown culvert**

Mr Towse had responded that the Flood Asset register would take a number of years to pull together and they are currently concentrating on fixed assets and main watercourses.

### **Fairtrade signs**

The new Fairtrade signs have been put up next to the village entrance signs. A resident had commented that the Etton Road sign partially covered the cycle route sign.

**Resolved** – Cllr Stanley agreed to contact ERYC to get the sign moved slightly and it was agreed to send thanks to the Fairtrade committee for their efforts.

### **Naming of new development**

Despite the concerns of the Parish Council about potential confusion naming the new development Burton Rise, ERYC felt that this would not be a problem and it would be going ahead.

### **Offer of funding for a new seat.**

Mrs Jackson had responded positively to the suggestion of a contribution towards a new notice board.

Cllr Stanley suggested the local company who made the wooden Fairtrade sign on top of the old board.

**Resolved** – to enquire about costs.

### **Village Taskforce Schedule**

The update on the issues outside the remit of the Taskforce Team had been circulated.

12/16/74

### ERYC Matters

#### **(a) Highway Matters**

##### **Etton Bridge safety**

Mr Sugdon at ERYC had responded and 2.8m SLOW markings are being considered on the approaches to the bridge.

##### **Lack of pavement on Highgate**

Cllr Baker had met Paul Copeland, Road Safety Officer at ERYC and Mr Ralphs as Chair of Governors. They did a site visit and they will monitor the children crossing on their way school on Friday morning. They discussed the wall and traffic calming measures. There was a suggestion about pulling the pavement out to make single line of traffic

and slowing traffic down and this will be much cheaper. He will discuss with Highways and respond to the Clerk.

**(b) Precept 2017/18**

To be discussed next meeting.

**(c) Schedule 14 Footpath Alteration Application**

Cllr Stanley reported that Mr Grimley at ERYC would be starting to process the application this month.

**(d) Fence on Village Green**

It was reported that some of the posts are wobbly.

**Resolved** – to inform ERYC.

12/16/75

Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed -

J. Wardale	Salary and expenses November	£	356.88
J. Neighbour	Tree work on Sfield	£	150.00
Adamsons	SFMC equipment	£	18.42
Yorkshire Water	Allotment supply	£	27.80
Selles Medical	Spare pads for defib.	£	189.60
Drewery	Electrical work SFMC (including defibrillator)	£	971.94
Cllr Baker	Chain to secure blower	£	14.99

12/16/76

Correspondence received

**NHS Consultation on Urgent Services**

Information was available online at [iquo.ema@nhs.net](mailto:iquo.ema@nhs.net)

12/16/77

Parish Council Committees

**Planning**

**Applications**

Variation on conditions Hagnaby House, Highgate – no observations.

**Decisions from ERYC**

Erection extension 11 Highcroft – planning permission refused.

Hedge along southern boundary may be lost, which would cause unacceptable sense of enclosure and dominating effect to neighbouring property.

Erection of extension 10 Linton Garth – planning permission granted with conditions.

12/16/78

Sportsfield Management Committee

**Access Road**

Cllr Baker reported that the landowner of the adjacent field had costed the new fence and had two proposals.

Post and rail fence at £17.50 per metre would cost approximately 1600.

He seemed to prefer New Zealand post fence with a thorn bush and this would be approximately £1142. It was felt that the second option would look better once the hedging had grown.

**Resolved** – to agree with the New Zealand option.

### **Trees on perimeter of field**

These need some attention and Mr Neighbour had given a quote of £600.

This has been agreed by SFMC.

### **Owl boxes**

An application for funding had been submitted for barn and tawny owl boxes to the Galaxy Hot Chocolate fund. Success will be determined by the number of votes submitted online. The Wolds Barn Owl trust have visited and advised.

**Resolved** – to encourage residents and friends to vote.

### **WREN and other grant application 2017**

Cllr Baker outlined the plans to improve the disabled toilet facilities, work is needed on the roof and the Cricket Club would like to apply for nets.

### **Malcolm Wells**

Mr Wells has resigned as Secretary of the Sportsfield Management Committee after fourteen years.

**Resolved** – to send thanks for all his years of service.

### **Defibrillator**

This is now in situ and has been supplied by NURSE. The sports clubs and Baden Powell groups have agreed to support the equipment financially. Any excess funds after the installation and extra pads have been purchased would be donated back to NURSE. Training is being arranged and will be advertised.

**Resolved** – to get extra signage pointing to the equipment.

### **Three Year Plan**

Cllr Wardale went through the plan.

The meeting ended at 9.15pm.